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Gas-Powered Leaf Blower Ban Enforcement 

Free Electric Leaf Blower Demonstration – June 27, 2023 
 

South Pasadena (Calif.) – In September 2021, the City of South Pasadena 

adopted Ordinance No. 2357 prohibiting the use of gas-powered leaf blowers. The 

ordinance was enacted to enhance the quality of life for our residents by reducing air 

and noise pollution in South Pasadena. Enforcement of the ordinance is in effect and 

property owners are responsible for ensuring gas-powered leaf blowers are not used on 

their property. Fines amounting up to $500 may be issued to property owners for non-

compliance. Residents and gardeners can use gas alternatives such as a rake, broom, 

or an electric leaf blower.  

There are two incentive programs currently offering discounts on electric 

equipment for commercial gardeners and landscape professionals. The South Coast Air 

Quality Management District (SCAQMD) is offering discounted electric lawn equipment, 

including leaf blowers, in exchange for gas-powered equipment through their 

Commercial Lawn and Garden Equipment Incentive and Exchange Program. More 

information on this program can be found at www.AQMD.gov/LawnGarden. In addition, 

mailto:akasparian@southpasadenaca.gov
http://www.aqmd.gov/LawnGarden


the California Clean Off-Road Equipment Voucher Incentive Project (CORE) is also 

offering discounted electric lawn equipment, including leaf blowers. More information on 

this program can be found at www.CaliforniaCORE.org. Funding for both programs is 

limited and should be applied for as soon as possible. 

The City of South Pasadena has partnered with the American Green Zone 

Alliance (AGZA) to host a free Electric Leaf Blower Demonstration event on Tuesday, 

June 27, 2023 to educate the community on the ban and the SCAQMD and CA CORE 

incentive programs. Residents and gardeners are welcome to stop by Garfield Park 

(1000 Park Ave.) any time between 9 a.m. and 1 p.m. to test out a variety of low-noise, 

low-polluting electric lawn equipment, including leaf blowers. Spanish speaking staff will 

be available to answer questions and refreshments will be served. 

To learn more about the ban on gas-powered leaf blowers, available incentives, 

and upcoming events in the City, visit www.SouthPasadenaCA.gov/LeafBlowers.    
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